Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Public Artwork – Sainsbury’s Store development   
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

I would like to know why, and the names of the people involved, as well as a detailed breakdown of what part those individuals played in the decision to ignore a majority vote on the public art work that was commissioned as part of the Sainsbury's Store development at the junction of Melton Road and Troon Way Leicester. The art work overwhelmingly chosen was a 42ft high light bulb that would reflect the industrial heritage of the area, GE Lighting. Instead of the chosen piece of art a totally unrelated 'World Tree' was erected. 

Answer: 
After detailed feasibility work on the lightbulb design it became clear that the costs to design, manufacture and install it were prohibitively expensive.  Estimates ranged between £500,000 and £850,000.  This exceeded funding of £70,000 allocated to the Council and through a S106 agreement as part of the Sainsbury’s development and to be used specifically for the development of a piece of public art. 

Council Officers, together with input from the Ward Councillors and the local MP, sought expressions of interest from a range of other artists and sculptors to develop an alternative yet affordable piece of public art.  A brief was provided, which made reference to the industrial significance of the site, the diversity of the surrounding area, and its relationship to the natural environment nearby i.e. Watermead Park. 

Andrew Smith, Director of Planning, Transport & Economic Development together with many other Council Officers have been involved at different times over the past two or three years in discussions about the development to this piece of work.  
We are withholding names of staff below Heads of Service that have been involved in discussions about this development as we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000.

I would also like to know why the tree was unveiled by City Councillors and the speaker of the commons, John Bercow, 
A range of people attended the unveiling of the final piece, including many people from the local area.  The Rt. Hon. John Bercow MP was invited by the local MP to unveil the piece.
Why was there such a long delay after the original choice was made by the public? 
Conducting feasibility work into the possibility of developing the original proposal took a number of months, as did the selection of an alternative design/artist.  After that, the process of developing final designs, manufacturing and installing the piece was undertaken. 

Also is there any association between the people involved in the final decision process and the artist of the World Tree.    

Sculptureworks designed, manufactured and installed the final piece.  They have a proven track record of delivering work of this nature and of working with Local Authorities. Other than engaging with Council officers on a professional basis, as many other artists have, we are not aware of any other association. 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

